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North Carolina Section of the American Association of Physics Teachers 
The Fall NCS-AAPT meeting was held in Durham, NC, on November 15th and 16th.  The applied physics 
major students, Evert Garcia-Guzman, Tristan Dryer, and James Graham attended and presented a 
poster at the meeting.  
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NC Space Grant 
Tiffany Bramblett was one of two students in the state of NC chosen for a scholarship: 
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For more information:  https://ncspacegrant.ncsu.edu/2019/11/12/new-stem-bridge-scholars/ 
 
Congratulations to all of the students and Dr. Bill Brandon.  What an honor to the department and the 
University.   
 

SNCURCS -2019 Conference  
Our student, Riko Ramos, presented an oral presentation at the SNCURCS -2019 conference, held at the 
Duke University on November 23. He did a good job and presented UNCP really well.  We are proud of 
you, Riko.  
 

 
 
 

HOUSEKEEPING 

The department would like to thank, Billie Jones, for keeping the third floor clean.  Thank you, Billie.  
Good job. 
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Chemistry and Physics Graduates 

The 2019 Commencement was held December 7 for the undergraduate students.  Congratulations to all 
graduates.   

College of Arts and Sciences 
                                
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chemistry and Physics Department Meeting 

The spring semester 2020 department meeting was held January 9th in room 3256.  Chancellor Robin 
Cummings visited the department and spoke to the group directly on upcoming projects and ideas for 
the university and to answer any questions.  He thanked everyone for everything we do to help our 
students.  Dr. Jeff Frederick spoke to the group as well.  The department classes are filled with high 
numbers of students.  The general education courses stands within the average range.  After the 
meeting, pizza was served for lunch by Sodexo.  Everyone had a great time socializing. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Bachelor of Science Patrick Andrew Britt 
Bachelor of Science Wesley A. Martin 
Bachelor of Science Katherine Massie 
Bachelor of Science Caitlin M. McKenzie 
Bachelor of Science Evalyne Muhia 
Bachelor of Science Devin Walker 
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Students News   
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Sandra Huneycutt’s work at UNCC.  The group’s paper title of research project is: 

 
 
Lauren Marshall Cooper.  She is a pharmacist in the Mt. Airy area. She was recently featured on the 

cover of a magazine for building a miniature pharmacy full.  She has been very successful since 

graduating.  

Amy Avirett Mitchell. She is a pharmacist for St. Jude Children’s hospital in Tennessee. 

Rhonda McClure McFelder. She now has finished both the MD and PhD degrees. 

Dr. Jose D’Arruda named American Association of Physics Teachers Fellow  
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Professor Jose D’Arruda has been named an American 
Association of Physics Teachers (AAPT) for making exceptional 
contributions to enhancing the understanding and appreciation 
of physics through teaching.   
AAPT is an international organization for physics educators, 
physicists, and industrial scientists—with members worldwide. 
D’Arruda has been a member since 1975. Among the longest-
serving professors at UNCP, he has taught in the Chemistry and 
Physics Department for 45 years. 
He served for 23 years as department chair. He established a 

degree program in applied physics, founded the Region IV 

Science Fair and instrumental in the creation of the 3-plus-2 

engineering program with N.C. State University. He also serves as 

director of the UNCP astronomical observatory and advisor for 

UNCP’s high-powered rocket competition team.  In 2018, he was 

presented with the Homer L. Dodge Citation for Distinguished 

Service to AAPT. 
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